
Memo to File 
Subject: Cattle trespass at southeastern ranch boundary 
01/17/2012 

On January 12, 2012 the Water Resources/ Range field technician and I spoke with Dan Genazzi on the 
Genazzi Ranch Reservation of Use and Occupancy (RUO). I told Dan we had noticed a few Genazzi cattle 
slipping through loose barbed wire into a seasonal exclusion area on Gallagher Ranch.  Dan said that he 
was aware of the problem, and that it was a few individual animals that were repeatedly crossing the 
fence line.  I asked if he would repair the fence as this area was not within his lease boundary, and that 
cattle should be excluded from the area in winter months.   

   
 

 
 

 
Dylan Voeller 
Range Technician 
 
--------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

Memo to File 
Subject: Cow count 
02/08/2012 

On February 7, 2012 both the Water Resources/Range field technician and I independently counted a 
minimum of 90 cattle on the Genazzi Reservation of Use and Occupancy (RUO).  We each conducted an 
independent count from a single location on a hillside on the west end of the RUO. In our counts we 
attempted to exclude calves that appeared to be under one year old, however it is possible that some of 
the animals were under the 1,000 pound standard measure of an Animal Unit (AU).  The Genazzi 
reservation stipulates an annual stocking rate of 55 AUs, not to exceed 85 AUs at any one time. 

 
Dylan Voeller 
Range Technician 
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